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Dear neighbour 

Further to our correspondence issued in December 2022 regarding a new pedestrian crossing 
and associated streetlights to be installed on Mellor Street, near the corner of Macpherson Street, 
the design of the crossing is now finalised with Council. 

Due to some delays over the holiday beak, the first stage of the Mellor Street crossing works will 
now commence from Monday 23 January 2023.  The works are estimated to take approximately 
two to three weeks, pending weather, with completion anticipated on the 10 February  2023.  
These works will include: 
 

• Amendment to the footpath on either side of the crossing, including the installation of 
new ramps 

• Installation of new traffic islands  
• Removal of rumble bars 
• New signage and make good landscaping works. 
• Tree trimming  

 
Changes to traffic, parking and access 
There will be changes to pedestrian and vehicle access near the intersection of Mellor and 
Macpherson Street as part of these works, including: 
 

• Traffic control to ensure the safe movement of pedestrians and traffic.  Any temporary 
changes to traffic movements or parking will be clearly signposted and monitored by 
traffic controllers. 

• Impacts to parking and traffic movement in the direct vicinity of the works. 
• Permanent loss of two car spaces on the eastern side of Mellor Street and three car 

spaces on the western side. 

Stage two of the works to complete the crossing is anticipated to take place in March/April 2023 
and will include: 

• Installation of two new streetlights for the new crossing 
• Followed by painting the crossing on the street 

 
Once these works are confirmed with Ausgrid we will provide further updates to confirm timing 
and a detailed scope of works.   

Please contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 1300 482 651 with any 
enquiries. 

For more information about the project please view the webpage at 

Schools 

TAFE 
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